PARK AND RECREATION COMMISSION MEETING

Minutes, September 24,1998

ROLL CALL

Present: Higginson, Abbot, Lent, Mickelson, Weldon, Absent; Smith, Prevanus, Excused; Canfield.

Minutes approved with one correction, deletion of "and the city council" in paragraph about Azalea Park

Nature's Coastal Holiday

Keith Pepper reported that \$3500 has been donated by a local business for a new section of lighting for the festival. Presented a proposal to increase the outlets available for the lighting which would be paid out of funds from last years proceeds. Motion by Lent, second Abbot that the proposal be recommended to the city council, passed.

Stout Park

Gro Lent reported that the plantings are ongoing and that lawn is now showing. The sundial was presented to the commission.

Chetco Point

Mickelson reported that a new area had been leveled off and a roadway cut down to the trailhead and a 20 foot bridge will be needed to for the trail to the point. Higginson reported that we will need approximately 50 yards of rock to put over the trail to protect against erosion. A calendar is in the makings for work to start on the project.

Other Reports

Higginson reported on work being done on the Lundeen field and concern about the trenches and waterlines. A discussion went on about seeing a plan for water and electrical. There needs to be a supervisor for the different volunteer projects.

It was reported by Abbot that the Azalea Park foundation had received their grant. Discussion pertaining to seeing final plans for work to be done with the grant funds.

Weldon reported that student representatives would be determined at the next council meeting.

adjournment: 8:40 pm